Academic Senate Executive Committee Minutes
Monday, March 17, 2014
(Unapproved)
Call to Order

Senate Chairperson Dan Holland called the meeting to order.
Approval of Executive Committee Minutes of February 24, 2014
Motion XLV-49:  By Senator Hoelscher, seconded by Senator Shapiro, to approve the Executive Committee minutes of February 24, 2014. The motion was unanimously approved.
Oral Communication:

From Susan Kalter, Senate Secretary:  Spousal Hiring Policy (Dist. Faculty Affairs Committee)
Senator Kalter: The university has no spousal hiring policy when they are recruiting for a tenure-track job. The Chair of the Physics Department’s question was why don’t we and my question is do we want one. I can see arguments for having one and I can see arguments for not having one.
Provost Everts: It’s a very good idea. I have seen it from the perspective of two institutions. One did not have a policy, but tried to get at it in a planful manner. AAUP’s position is that you create tenure-track positions for spousal hires. We have tried to do that at this institution but with much more of a kind of joint responsibility of what is in the best interest of the university. We talk about those opportunities, particularly if both departments that fit the background of the faculty members in question have open positions. Often that is not the case. As we move down that road, we want to make sure that they are successful right at the beginning.
Senator Stewart: I can see the pros and cons. They are not going to come unless their spouse gets a job too. I think it has to be a case-by-case basis. I don’t think you can make guarantees.

Senator Holland: What kind of restrictions does the AAUP place on it?

Provost Everts: It is very similar to what Ed is talking about. The individual stands on their own merits. The one thing that I remember from that review is that they wanted to make sure that they were tenure-track positions that were offered to the partner.
Senator Stewart: We should have a policy that says we have no policy against it.

Senator Kalter:  The issue that I spoke with the chair about was a trailing NTT. 

Senator Holland: There is always the potential that the NTT will not be renewed and then you could possibly lose the tenure person also.

Senator Hoelscher: The question is should we have a policy, not what is in the policy. I think it is always good, because it shows that you have thought this through. No matter how we develop the policy, it’s good to have. If we take this to Faculty Affairs, we want to get a sense of the way we want to go. There are negatives to having a husband and wife in the same department. You have two people in a department that are not eligible to become chair.

Senator Kalter: More than that. You put all of the other faculty members in the department in a very difficult position, when one is asking to be department chair and others are worried about the nepotism. 

Provost Everts: At one point in my career, I held a position called dual career coordinator for individuals looking at a position at another university. Sometimes the university can actually help make those connections prior to the individual coming. At ISU, we have a great many additional opportunities for those individuals, which don’t take into account many of things we were worried about like being in the same department or college. We have three universities within easy driving distance. That may be another way you want to go. You could have someone in the Provost’s Office help create a pathway between other universities which may have openings in those areas. You would not ensure they would get the position, but help them open doors.
Senator Hoelscher: I think I have a pretty good sense of where we are going, but emails suggesting would be greatly appreciated and then support personnel.

Provost Everts: I have an old dual career policy from my previous institution.

Senator Hoelscher: That would be great.

Senator Kalter: Would Sam Catanzaro be sort of a point person on this?

Provost Everts: He could be.

Distributed Communications:
02.24.14.02
From Sheri Everts/Provost’s Office, Larry Dietz/Student Affairs Office: Policy on Sale/Distribution of Food on Campus (Dist. Administrative Affairs and Budget Committee)
Senator Kalter: Do you know what the impetus was for this policy?

Provost Everts: I don’t recall. This came from Student Affairs. This just came through me from Larry.

Senator Kalter: My immediate eyes were drawn to B.2. where they talk about Campus Dining Services and then they have exceptions. The English Department very easily goes over 50 people at all of our events. So I was concerned about 2a, an exception to the rule that you have to use campus dining except for events with 50 or fewer people to use an outside vendor. That would make our meetings prohibitively expensive. Is there a restriction for a reason? Can that be raised to 100 people? We are trying to save the university money when we order pizza for 150 to 200 people.

Provost Everts: I think he would be happy to consider those options.

Senator Holland: Perhaps it should just be events that do not include plated meals with no number restriction.
Senator Kalter: I was going to say the impetus was food poisoning.

Senator Shapiro: Right, the liability of providing your own food. I would also be ok with seeing it raised being in an RSO without much money. Campus dining is not our best option.

Senator Hoelscher: Is there a minimum where this kicks in and you have to get a temporary food permit?

Senator Stewart: Do you need a food permit when you are bringing pizza in for six people?

Senator Alvarado: What defines an event?

Senator Fazel: When we have corporate MBA classes, is that an event? We give them something to eat on Friday and Saturday. The secretary just calls any restaurant in town and they deliver the food to campus. Every time we order from someone, should they get a food permit?

Senator Kalter: This is for on university property. If the issue is liability, why is that?

Senator Hoelscher: I think the issue is contracting with campus dining.

Senator Kalter: Trying to funnel money towards campus dining?

Senator Hoelscher: They pay something for the franchise right for exclusive access to this market.

Senator Kalter: Campus dining is funded through the central funding system. It’s not an outside vendor.

Provost Everts: It’s self-funded through the fees they charge for food.

Senator Hoelscher: Any business unit would say we have exclusive rights. We don’t want to give away more than we have to so that we can remain solvent.
Senator Fazel: But then they have to add a lot to their menu.

Senator Kalter: This is why I asked if anyone knew what the impetus was because that disturbs me as an impetus. 

Senator Hoelscher: I am concerned that we need to put a low number on that. We need a further definition of what an event is because we need to make it clear when we need a permit.

Senator Holland: If you use a business with a food permit, you should be fine.

Senator Fazel: For many of these events, we just order from a restaurant and I don’t think many of these restaurants will come to ISU and apply for a food permit. 

Senator Holland: Should Brent Paterson meet with Administrative Affairs to explain what is going on?

Provost Everts: I think Brent is probably a good choice.
03.25.10.01
From Susan Kalter, Senate Secretary:  Equitable Treatment of Students Policy: Sport Club RSOs and Campus Recreation (Dist. Academic Affairs Committee)
Senator Kalter: I received a letter from one of my students who is in the RSO Women’s Volleyball Club invoking the Equitable Treatment of Students Participating in University Sponsored Activities Policy. They are going on a trip and she wants me to not count the absence. It was signed by the Executive Director of Campus Recreation. I don’t know if this legitimately falls under this policy because the policy is about intercollegiate athletic competitions through the Athletics Department. If everyone who was a member of an RSO were able to use this policy, then everybody would be skipping classes all the time.
Senator Holland: No, they do not fall under it, but yes, I would excuse the absence.

Senator Fazel: It would be at the discretion of the faculty.

Senator Kalter: In which case, I think we need to talk to the Director of Campus Recreation to clarify the policy.

Senator Stewart: Some RSOs are related to majors and they wouldn’t be excused as an RSO but as an academic issue…conferences.

Senator Kalter:  Dan, do you want me to pass the letter to you so that you can get in touch with the director?

Senator Holland: I would be happy to.

02.28.14.01
From Martha Horst/Faculty Affairs Committee: Library Committee Reporting/Task List Assignments

03.06.14.01
Question and Task List Excerpt

Senator Hoelscher: Martha is asking if it would be more appropriate for the Academic Affairs Committee to take up the library tasks on the Faculty Affairs Committee’s task list.
Senator Stewart: If it only has to do with faculty, then it goes to Faculty Affairs.

Senator Kalter: Many years ago, Senator Preston brought up the problem, which at the time was a faculty problem, to the Senate because we were having the journal subscriptions shrink. It got pitched to try to increase the library budget. My update of 2011 says item completed. Steve Bragg agreed to increase the library’s budget over the course of three years by $1 million. I said any further follow up should go to the budget committee because it was also a budget item.

Senator Holland: The Planning and Finance Committee also took it up, wrote it in as an institutional priority and the feeling was that having two separate committees urging this would possibly make it more likely to happen.

Senator Kalter: I think we should take this off the FAC’s task list because it is done and if something else comes up, we can decide at that point which committee will take up the issue.

Senator Holland: Next year, Planning and Finance is planning on having the library come in and give presentations now that there is a dean in place.
Proposed Agenda for the Academic Senate on March 26, 2014: 
Academic Senate Meeting Agenda

Wednesday, March 26, 2014
7:00 P.M.

OLD MAIN ROOM, BONE STUDENT CENTER
Call to Order

Roll Call

Approval of Minutes of March 5, 2014
Chairperson's Remarks

Student Body President's Remarks

Administrators' Remarks

· President Tim Flanagan
· Provost Sheri Everts

· Vice President of Student Affairs Larry Dietz

· Vice President of Finance and Planning Greg Alt
Committee Reports:  

Academic Affairs Committee: Senator Stewart
Administrative Affairs and Budget Committee: Senator Smudde
Faculty Affairs Committee: Senator Horst
Planning and Finance Committee: Senator Rich
Rules Committee: Senator Bushell
Action Item:

03.06.14.02
Library Committee Blue Book Description – Revised (Academic Affairs Committee)

Communications
Adjournment
Motion XLV-50:  By Senator Hoelscher, seconded by Senator Stewart, to approve the agenda. The motion was unanimously approved.
Adjournment

Motion XLV-51:  By Senator Hoelscher, seconded by Senator Stewart, to adjourn. The motion was unanimously approved.
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